MEMBER:
COMMITTEES ON
FOREIGN AFFAIRS
AND
HOUSE ADMINISTRATION

Congress of the United States House of Representatives

Washington, D. C.

July 31, 1950

Mr. Amon G. Carter, President Fort Worth Star-Telegram Fort Worth, Texas

Dear Mr. Carter:

Your letter of July 27th has just been received enclosing a copy of your telegram of the same date to President Truman, and I appreciate and respect very much the views you have expressed.

As you know, in the next few days the Congress faces these issues, and I am greatly concerned with the decision we make. Certainly we should face the cold facts with common sense and realism, and to do so I feel very much as you do.

With kindest regards, I remain

Sincerely yours,

Omar Burleson

OB/kc

